## District 25 Meeting Minutes April 4, 2017

Attending: Chris B, Brendan M, Michael Y, Bernadette M, Shanda R, Tanya J, John S, Wanda H, Latif D, Miles B, Randy H, Rita D, =8 GSRs, 1 AGSR, 1 visitors, 1 ADCM, 1 DCM

Opened meeting 7pm

Opened the meeting by reading "3rd Legacy of Service" from the service manual.

Recited "I am Responsible".

Read Tradition 4 from The Traditions Illustrated pamphlet. No discussion.

Read Concept 4 from the Concepts Illustrated pamphlet. Randy shared on the "Right of Participation," which will be practiced April 23-29, 2017 at the General Service Conference.

Roll Call and Group Issues-

Randy H. - DCM No issues

Rita D. – ADCM No issues

Miles B. – Day by Day No group issues

Wanda H. - Briar road Step Needs support. No group issues

Tanya J. – Vernon Park No group issues

John S. – Early Morning No group issues

Michael Y. - Top of the Hill No group issues

Brendan M. - East Falls Big Book Study

Latif D. – Wister No group issues

Bernadette M - visitor

Chris B. – Good News No group issues

Shanda R. - Osceola No group issues

Read in the service manual Chapter 4 "The Area Assembly and Activities" S 36 to S41. Discussion was centered around what happens on non-election years at the Area convention like this year. Convention is in November.

Minutes of March meeting read and accepted.

Treasurers report tabled. No treasurer. Group donations not collected. Top of the Hill group mailed checks to P.O. box. Randy needs to catch up with Candy (old treasurer) to change over books.

ADCM – Needs to contact other districts to plan workshop for summer.

Web Servant – Requested the district secretary send minutes to him to put on website. Chris is in the process of updating District 25 donation tab.

No other committee reports.

DCM Report – Attended Area 59 on March 12<sup>th</sup>, 2017. The area budget was passed. The DCM reported the Pre-Sharing conference was a success. Turnout was very good and District 25 did an outstanding job hosting. A new group in District 25- Chestnut Hill Big Book began January 7<sup>th</sup>, 2017 Saturdays at 10:30 am, located 8300 Germantown Ave. Candidates for Guest Observer for the Area 59 Convention need to be submitted no later than June 11<sup>th</sup>, 2017. A brief resume and 56 copies (digitally formatted) need to be submitted.

Old Business – Latif D. volunteered to take over as treasurer. John S. will check on literature rack at medical center on Chelten Ave. Visitation to new group at 8300 Germantown Ave. was decided.

New Business - None

Motion to close. Meeting closed at 8:23pm. With Serenity prayer